14 Spring Street Schuylerville, NY 12871

James Ducharme, *Principal* (518)695-3255 x2232

Jordan Tezanos, Assistant Principal (518)695-3255 x2237

Dear Parent/Guardian of Juniors and Seniors:

The No Child Left Behind Legislation at the federal level has some important implications regarding military recruiters and access to student address and telephone information.

This legislation requires that school districts provide military recruiters and institutions of higher learning (such as colleges and universities) with access to the names, addresses, and telephone numbers of students upon request. The NCLB act also requires that a school district provide parents and legal guardians with the opportunity to withhold such information unless you give written permission in advance. If you make this request to "opt out", the district will only give out your child's name, address, and telephone number to recruiters and admissions offices if you provide written permission in advance.

If you wish to "opt out" and only permit access to your child's name, address, and telephone number to institutions of higher learning and military recruiters with your prior written consent, please complete the form and return it to Mrs. Lyon in the Student Services Office by the close of school on *Friday*, *September* 17th.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 695-3255 ext. 2239.

(Signature of Parent or Guardian)